Minutes Portmoak Village Hall AGM 22nd October 2015.
Present: Wendy MacPhedran (Chair), Clare Abbott-Smith (Secretary), Ronnie Loftus (Treasurer), John Nicol (Bookings) and Simon Byford.

Pat Nicol (Cleaner) Shelagh Goudie (Cubs), Jane Martin (Horticultural Society), Chris Cowe (Brownies),Stuart MacKenzie (Film Society) and Norma Smith

1. Meeting opened at 19.30hrs by Wendy.

2. Apologies were received from Lisa O’Hare – who has resigned from the Committee.

3. Minutes of March 2015 User Group were adopted by Shelagh G and seconded by Pat N.

4.  Thanks from the Chair:
Everyone in the room deserves thanks for the years of dedicated service to the Hall, but today I would like to thank Jane Martin for her years of support and service. She is one of those people who give repeatedly, understanding the value of community spirit. We have benefited from her generosity, wisdom and hard work. We would like to thank you Jane for all you have done and will probably continue to do, out with the Horticultural Society.

4. Chairman’s Report: 

The Hall ends the fiscal year 2014/15 in excellent condition. Financially we continue to earn interest and cover costs with a buffer of £2000. The building is sound without any emergencies or repairs to the fabric required. The only issue being roof lead theft in November 2014,descision made to cover costs out with an insurance clam to the value of £300.

We enjoyed another successful Ceilidh in May. Tickets sales up to the last week prior to this were slow. 90 people including several children attended and enjoyed the evening.

Earlier in the year the Portmoak Community Council approached us to site a notice board – inside rather than outside. A large new corkboard was installed with CC using the left side for their information and the hall free to use the right.

Unfortunately in August we received a citation from Perth Sheriff’s Court containing another lawsuit filled by Ms S Carr. She had injured herself going out the fire exit at a wedding reception. Initially this had been withdrawn but now asking for £40,000. By the end of November a hearing should be scheduled and our representatives say it will come to witnesses. The hirer’s of the Hall are eager to be witnesses. If the case goes to court and we lose, we may be faced with difficult decisions about the Hall building, insurance cover and how we might defend ourselves against any future claims.

The Bishopshire Horticultural Society has unfortunately disbanded after many years. Jane Martin, who was Chair, has informed us that they would like to make a large cash donation, the gift of 15 grey tables and 10 wooden ones. We will continue to some items belonging go the Society at this time.

The Hall Committee wishes to extend enormous thanks to the Society for its good service and its generosity as it disbands.

In conclusion, I would like to extend my sincere gratitude and appreciation of all the work done by the Committee, Users and friends. We have had another good year thanks to your dedication. 

5. Request for new Committee members:

Require new Committee members, would be good to get “younger” members i.e. with children of school age. Lisa O’Hare will speak to the new Playgroup chair to see if can get some interest. Also Wendy to contact Louise Gordon to see if school could send out letter/promote interest for new members on our behalf. 

6. What’s new:

Letter from Tasmina Ahmed-Sheikh MP requesting a community meeting. This was vetoed, as felt would not benefit community. 

New Representatives are Kirsty Johnstone for the Under 5’s and Stacey Wringe for the Brownies

7. Financial Report:

Ronnie only received this back on the day of the meeting, copy of up to date income and expenditure to be posted at a later date. Lots of the groups have changed names so John and Ronnie to sit down and go through income list to update.

Totals for the year INCOME = £8677.51 EXPENDITURE = £8419.22.

Decision to move £3780.08 into savings account.

Contributions have been received by the following:

Greenhead of Arnot 
 £25.00

Horticultural Society
 £775.00 + £200.00 earlier on in the year

Bishopshire Badminton
 £150.00

Ceilidh income 

 £940.00

8. Proposed new rates:

      John will write out new charges, in summary:

      Standard Rates – remain the same.

      Organisational Rates to increase by 10%.

      All other Users to increase by 10%.

9. Fund raising:

Ceilidh still is the major income event so to continue, with confirmed date of 14th May 2016.

Shelagh suggested another auction, as has been very successful in the past. All agreed excellent idea, but to wait until 25th Anniversary of the Hall refurbishment in 2017. Then only another 20 years to go until 100th year Anniversary for the Hall.

10.  Report on the Condition of the Hall:

· Work done in the past year - In addition to the new CC board and lead replacement. New valves have been installed on the radiators and gravel was purchased and shovelled to create a safer walkway behind the sleepers in the car park. 

· Work to be done – New security light to be installed outside fire exit. Paint the upper walls in the Hall, this will happen over summer period and Simon will source scaffolding to rent. All trees to be removed in Memorial garden, as now too big. Simon to speak to Sue Scoogle re suitable scrubs to plant in this area and then to be wood chipped. Memorial plaques will be purchased for the wall to replace ones by the trees. Railings to be repainted in the Spring. Wendy will create a “Private Parking “ sign for car park. Painting of the front of the outside steps to give greater definition to them. 

11. Requests to the Users:

· Please assist with the Hall fuel bill by not altering thermostats and if not going to be using the Hall please advise John so that the Hall is not heated unnecessarily.

· Promote the Hall to all your friends – still provides an extremely good and competitive venue for functions.

· Pay fees on time.

12. AOB

Fire Safety: This is all up to date with regards to testing of alarms, signage and evacuation plans. All Users groups are required to have a regulaer Fire Drill. Historically this has not been documented. Clare to buy Fire Drill Register that will sit on electric cupboard (for accessibility). All Users Groups are now required to complete this when drill has been carried out.

Christmas Decorating – 6th December 2015.

Next Year:

Users and Ceilidh Planning meeting to be held 31/03/16 at 19.30 hrs

AGM 27/10/16 at 19.30 hrs

Meeting closed with thanks by Wendy at 20.55 hrs.

Updated information post AGM is that the court case has now been settled out of court and that is the end of the matter.

